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 ACADEMIC SENATE 

MINUTES 

MEETING 5
November 15, 2012, 2:00-4:00 p.m.

Towner Auditorium - PSY 150

1. CALL TO ORDER: 2:05 p.m.
2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA
3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

3.1 Academic Senate Minutes of October 18, 2012 
Senator Schürer requested to add the edited first paragraph in the Emeritus policy from the last meeting to the minutes. This change will be reflected in Section 7.2. 
With the added changes, the minutes were approved.
4. REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES AND COUNCILS

4.1 Executive Committee
4.1.1 Announcements: Made by Chair O’Connor:
· Next year, CSULB is going to make changes to campus streets and pathways to encourage usage of bikes. 

· University Awards: An email was sent out requesting nominations for the following awards: Distinguished Faculty Scholarly and Creative Achievement, Distinguished Faculty Teaching, Distinguished Faculty Advising, Early Academic Career Excellence, Nicholas Perkins Hardeman Academic Leadership, Outstanding Professor. Nominations are accepted in the Academic Senate Office or via email to Aracely Montes. 

· Tammy Sung’s surname will change to Wu. Mazel tov!
4.2 Nominating Committee: Report from the Chair
Nominating Committee Chair Janousek announced the Nominees:

Teacher Prep Committee:


Arlene Lazarowitz, CLA

ASI Senate Faculty Representative


Jeff Jarvis, COTA
CCPE Advisory Committee:


Lisa K. Jennings, CHHS

Instructionally-Related Advisory Board


Chris Brazier, CNSM

All nominations were approved by the unanimous consent of the Academic Senate.  
4.3 Councils

4.3.1 Status of Policies before the Senate: Consent Calendar: 
Senator Chun requested that we post the information documents for items 4.3.1.1-4.3.1.3 for further review. She also objected and requested these items to be moved to the next Academic Senate Meeting agenda. These items will receive a first reading at the next Academic Senate meeting.
4.3.1.1 Discontinuance: Certificate in Asian American Studies (AS-888-12/CEPC/URC) FIRST READING
4.3.1.2 Discontinuance: Certificate in Japanese Studies (AS-888-12/CEPC/URC)  FIRST READING
4.3.1.3 Discontinuance: Certificate in Russian and East European Studies (AS-888-12/CEPC/URC ) FIRST READING
4.3.1.4 Discontinuance: Master of Physical Therapy (AS-889-12/CEPC/URC ) FIRST READING
5. REPORT OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES: None
6. SPECIAL ORDERS
6.1 Report: President Alexander (TIME CERTAIN: 2:10-2:20 p.m.)
· Graduations rates are at an all-time high at 56.6%. Average predicted graduation rate (when looking at the student population with 40% Pell grant students) is 44%.
· Proposition 30 passed. Note: CSU did not receive more funding but rather, avoided another massive budget cut. Discussion regarding a new budget will take place in the upcoming Trustee meeting. 
· The new Chancellor, Tim White begins in December, 2012. 
· The Homecoming event was successful with a high attendance. 

6.2 Report: CFA, Teri Yamada (TIME CERTAIN: 2:20-2:25 p.m.)
· Proposition 30 passed due to votes primarily from Los Angeles and Long Beach.
· Proposition 36 passed, which will help generate $500 million this year, a billion next year and thereafter for the general fund. That is a savings of $70-90 million annually for the general fund. 
· The Legislative Analyst Office just published an optimistic report indicating an improving California economy. 
· New Chancellor, Timothy White asked for a 10% reduction in his annual salary. 
· CFA State leadership will be meeting with the new Chancellor, Board of Trustees and is working in coordination with the ASCSU. 
· Suggestions for what can be done for CSULB faculty in a time of crisis: 1. Try to repair salary compression and inversion, 2. Consider faculty development funds. 
· During the bargaining table at the CSU, Representative Yamada asked our administration for Faculty Development Funds to invest in our human capital at CSULB. 

6.3 Report: Provost Para on the Senate Retreat (TIME CERTAIN: 2:25-2:35 p.m.)
Chair O’Connor announced that the feedback for the retreat was summarized and given to President Alexander, Provost Para and Vice President Dowell. They each gave remarks:

President Alexander felt the summary indicated that all are on the same page and working toward the same goal and mission. He also recognized that our university is efficient and doing well given the current budget situation. 

Vice President Dowell agreed with the statements made by the President. He also pointed out some common phrases that were used at his table during the retreat as well as commonly used key words:  Access, affordability, opportunity, quality and diversity. 

Provost Para said the comments are important feedback. We are quite efficient with our funds; however, our campus continues to feel the effects of several years of diminished state support. He feels we need to be thoughtful about technology and continue to close the gap between what the students expect and what is provided in and outside of the classroom.

7. OLD BUSINESS: 
7.1 Policy: Rights and Privileges of Emeritus Faculty (AS-879-11/FPPC) – SECOND READING (TIME CERTAIN: 3:10 p.m.)
An amendment was requested by Senator Thomas in section 3.2 to add: “… graduate project, thesis, or dissertation…”
This amendment passed. 

A vote on the policy ensued:

Yes: 41

No: 2

The Emeritus policy was approved.  
8. NEW BUSINESS
8.1 Report: Vice President David Dowell and Associate Vice President Lynn Mahoney, Highly Valued Degree Initiative (TIME CERTAIN: 2:40 p.m.)
Vice President Dowell provided a PowerPoint presentation. The following people also spoke during the presentation: Provost Para, Director Novack, Director Allen, and Associate Dean Stanley. The PowerPoint can be found in the Academic Senate website under the following link:
http://www.csulb.edu/divisions/aa/grad_undergrad/senate/about/agendas/
Senator Schürer commented that the presentation focused almost exclusively on and thus defined ‘value’ almost exclusively through, speed of graduation. He wondered whether eliminating electives and lower unit counts in majors was actually conducive to education and requested that the quality of education at CSULB be considered as an important part of a ‘highly valued degree’ as well.
9. ADJOURNMENT
3:40 p.m.

